| am writing you because of what | was reading about SB 132. | was reading that you still have a
vote before this passes or not. | am writing this to encourage you to vote against SB 132. It is
taking away the right of parents to claim a religious exemption for vaccines.

| am a parent to one child who is fully un-vaccinated. This was not an easy choice for me. There
was a ton of research done before this decision was made. It was never taken lightly and |
wanted to make sure | was well informed prior to injecting my child with any substance. My
child's doctor is supportive to this point of our decision to not vaccinate. My fear is that if
passed, his doctor who he has seen since birth will turn us away as we would be required to have
their sign off in order for us to abide by the law.

In fact, vaccination is against my beliefs and | don't want this decision to be taken away from
me. The government shouldn’t have the right to force medicine on me nor should they enforce
other difficult avenues in order for me to maintain my beliefs.

There are many parents like me, who have made this well informed decision, have support of the
medical community, and still take care of their children medically.

| would urge to you to vote against SB 132. Please do not take away my right for choosing what
| feel is best for my child. Whatever my religious beliefs are should not be taken away by the
government.

Thank you,

Laura Adams



